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ALL ARE WELCOME 
 

SUNDAY WORSHIP & HOLY COMMUNION: 

Summer In-Person Worship & HC @ 8 & 9:30 a.m. 

Our worship services will be livestreamed @ Facebook, 

and YouTube. Facebook stream also found on the home 

page of our website: www.mountolive-elca.net                    
 

OFFICE HOURS 

Monday-Thursday     8 a.m. - 2 p.m. 

Church Office:  262-363-8251 

Email:     mto@mountolive-elca.net 
 

CHURCH STAFF 

Pastor – Please contact the church office 

Office Phone:  262-363-8251 

Email:  mto@mountolive-elca.net 
 

Administrative Assistant 

Debbie Wagner 
 

Maintenance  Housekeeping 

David Gill  Marie Sackett 
 

Worship Accompanist/Praise Team Director 

Deanna Kulow deanna.kulow@mountolive-elca.net  
 

Sunday School Coordinator 

Cindy Dobberke 
 

AofB Coordinator 

Cindy Dobberke  262-719-5711 

cindy.dobberke@mountolive-elca.net 
 

Prayer Chain 

Betty Hinkelman 262-662-0205 or  

Church office  262-363-8251 
 

 

Websites 

www.mountolive-elca.net 

www.milwaukeesynod.org  

www.elca.org 

 

 

 

 
 

 

TWO SUMMER 

WORSHIP 

SERVICES  

 
 

MEMORIAL DAY thru 

LABOR DAY WEEKENDS – 

Sunday Worship & Holy Communion 

8 a.m. – Worship & HC 

and 

9:30 a.m. – Worship & HC 
(No Education Hour during summer) 

 

Our services will be livestreamed on our Facebook 

page, YouTube channel, and found on our webpage 

with a Facebook link.  The livestreamed recordings will 

also be available for your viewing 24 hours a day,  

every day of the year. 
 

******************** 
 

MOUNT OLIVE BLOOD DRIVE 
 

Join Mount Olive’s Health & Wellness and Service 

Teams and the BloodCenter of Wisconsin for a blood 

drive!   

THURSDAY, JUNE 6th   

Fellowship Hall -- 2-6:30 p.m. 
 

Almost anyone can donate 

blood.  Basic requirements for 

donating include being at least 

17 years old, weighing at least 

110 lbs., and in generally good 

health.  It takes about an hour to 

donate, and with one donation, 

you can save up to three lives.   

 

Walk-ins are also welcome. BloodCenter of Wisconsin is 

the only provider of blood to 55 Wisconsin hospitals in 

28 counties.    

Pat Vandehey  

        

Mount Olive Evangelical Lutheran Church, ELCA 

211 Main Street, Mukwonago, WI  53149-1525 

                               Ph: 262-363-8251   E-mail: mto@mountolive-elca.net 

Web-site: www.mountolive-elca.net  
 

June 2024 
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mailto:deanna.kulow@mountolive-elca.net
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COUNCIL CORNER 
 

Growing up my brothers and I always knew we had good 

parents.  Mom was very sweet yet the disciplinarian.  Dad 

was easy going and active in the community.  My 

brothers still teased me that I was the spoiled child.  I 

really wasn’t spoiled, but they now admit they were 

jealous because I had my own bedroom and the four of 

them had to share a bedroom.  I never thought I was 

spoiled but always knew I was Daddy’s little girl.  Dad 

taught us the rules of camping, fishing, and running a 

business.  We lovingly gave him the nickname, “The 

King.”  One time a friend said to me, “You have Ozzie 

and Harriet for parents,” but back then I thought 

everybody did.  I tried to be a good kid and never wanted 

to disappoint my dad.   

 

When I was a freshman in high school an incident 

happened in East Troy that opened everyone’s eyes to 

what family violence was and what it could result in.  

Then I really knew how blessed I was that God gave me 

the perfect parents to raise me.   

 

After graduating from college and working down south, 

I decided I was moving on in life with what I wanted to 

do.  I told my parents my plans, and they were both very 

upset.  As I was leaving their house, my mom was yelling 

at me, and my dad was sitting in his recliner with his head 

in his hands sobbing.  I felt terrible that I had hurt them 

both so badly.  By the grace of God within six months all 

was good again.  My parents had forgiven me, and our 

relationship was restored.   

 

Ten years later I was living in Dallas, married with two 

children.  One Sunday our pastor’s sermon was on God’s 

love for us.  He said our Heavenly Father loves us even 

when we do things to disappoint Him.  Later that 

afternoon it hit me…if I hurt my earthly father that much 

that he was sobbing, think how much I hurt my Heavenly 

Father!  I was overwhelmed by the goodness and 

forgiveness in God’s love.  Many years have passed now, 

but I thank God everyday for His perfect Fatherly love of 

an imperfect child.   

 

“God loves you like a papa.”  Pope Francis 
 

In Christ who unites us, 

Linda Burie 

Secretary, Mount Olive Church Council 

 

 

 

THANKS… 
 

to all who attended and 

joined in the Conversation 

on Justice in Palestine From 

Three Faith Perspectives on 

Sunday, May 5th.  

 

It was wonderful to see so 

many from Mount Olive in 

attendance, especially those of you who invited friends 

along. We had over 60 people with us, including guests 

from all over the Milwaukee areas and points west. The 

conversation was impactful and thought provoking. We 

give thanks for the participants: Mr. Othman Atta,  a 

director of the Islamic Society of Milwaukee, Jessica 

Annabelle of Jewish Voice for Peace, Rev. Dr. Lisa 

Bates-Froiland of Redeemer Lutheran Church, ELCA, 

and Pastor Jon Jacobs, our moderator.   

 

Did you miss the event? Don’t feel left out! Watch it 

here on Mount Olive’s Facebook page: 

https://www.facebook.com/share/v/tpdVSwY3KCo6T

Bqu/?mibextid=WC7FNe 

or  YouTube channel: 

https://www.youtube.com/live/iS6QPNkhEZk?si=ZsJ

O9CdvNMp61oz8 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A 3-week video and discussion series… 
 

When:  June 12th thru June 26th @ 6:30-8 p.m. 

Where: Mount Olive 

211 Main Street, Mukwonago, WI 

Who: All are invited! Reach out to the MTO office if 

you need to participate via Zoom.  

 

Might you be interested in learning more about Sumud? 

The concept mentioned at the May 5th event is also a new 

initiative from the ELCA for justice in Palestine and 

Israel. Mount Olive will hold an introductory session of 

the video discussion series on Wednesdays, June 12th 

thru June 26th at 6:30 p.m. Come and see!  
 

https://www.facebook.com/share/v/tpdVSwY3KCo6TBqu/?mibextid=WC7FNe
https://www.facebook.com/share/v/tpdVSwY3KCo6TBqu/?mibextid=WC7FNe
https://www.youtube.com/live/iS6QPNkhEZk?si=ZsJO9CdvNMp61oz8
https://www.youtube.com/live/iS6QPNkhEZk?si=ZsJO9CdvNMp61oz8
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SERVICE TEAM 

UPDATE 

 

Whitewater Community 

Space: 

"Thank you to everyone who 

contributed to our Blessing 

Bags for The Whitewater 

Community Space.  We will be 

putting them together and 

delivering them in June." 

 

Sleep in Heavenly Peace: 

The next build day for the 

Walworth County Chapter will 

be Saturday, July 20th.  

 

For more information visit their website at 

https://shpbeds.org/chapter/wi-walworth-co/ or contact 

Bob Dickey. 

 

 

------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

HOME COMMUNION BOXES 
 

 

 

 

 

If you happen to have one our 

home communion boxes that 

you may have used in the past, 

could you please return it to the 

church office.  Thanks so much!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mount Olive’s “Kickoff to Summer”  

Was a blast! 
 

Thanks to all who attended and especially to the planning 

team: Karen Sperstad, Betty Hinkelman, Nicole 

Carpenter, Casey Filler, Linda Filler, Betty Arntson, 

Cindy Dobberke, and Deb and Tom Barnes.  

 

Our bake sale raised $215 for ELCA World Hunger. 

 

And many thanks to musician Charlie Smith for keeping 

the tunes coming and Scotts Doghouse for keeping the 

food hot-

ready and 

delicious! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://shpbeds.org/chapter/wi-walworth-co/
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CALL COMMITTEE 

PROCESS AND STATUS REPORT 
 

Nine months ago, we finalized our Ministry Site Profile 

and transitioned our search for a Pastor to the Call 

Committee. The Call Committee has met regularly 

during this time. We interviewed four candidates from an 

array of demographics. We know that God will provide 

the best candidate in God's own time; so we asked 

ourselves how we can actively wait, and the answer came 

clearly – by praying as a church. The Call Committee 

would like to ask each of you to pray the prayer below, 

to let the Lord know we seek His guidance with all our 

hearts.  

  

Holy God, as the process of calling our next pastor 

continues, we ask that your Holy Spirit give to potential 

candidates the gift of wisdom in discernment as they 

review our Ministry Site Profile (MSP) and meet with the 

Call Committee; to give to the Call Committee the gift of 

wisdom in discernment to know which candidate best fits 

the needs and vision of Mt. Olive as outlined in the MSP; 

and to give to all of us, the people of Mt. Olive, the gifts 

of patience and trust, to know that You will send the right 

person to be our next pastor in Your good time. In Your 

Holy Name we pray, Amen.  

  

As a reminder, the Call process is outlined in the 

newsletter and posted on a bulletin board. If you have 

questions, please feel free to talk to one of the Call 

Committee members: Kiana Adcock, Betty Arntson, 

Nicole Carpenter, Bruce Gunderson, Dennis Martin, Eva 

Schindhelm and Tim Sperstad.  

 

 
------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

“WHAT ARE THE 

GRADS DOING?” 
  

We will be blessing our 

graduating students on 

June 23rd as they move into the 

next phase of their life.   If you 

have a family member of any 

age graduating at any time from 

the fall of 2023 through the 

spring of 2024 from high school, technical school, 

military training, college, or grad school, please inform 

the church office regarding their plans for the 

future.  This includes those headed away or remaining in 

the Mukwonago area. Please help us celebrate our grads 

in a meaningful way! 

  

And if you have any questions, please contact the church 

office at 262-363-8251 or mto@mountolive-elca.net.    

 
------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Holding Together… 

an Opportunity for Prayer Following 

9:30 a.m. Worship Services  

This Summer… 

beginning on Sunday, June 2nd  

 
An interesting observation from a local Hallmark store is 

that the cards most often purchased are the “Thinking of 

You” cards. Might this be an indication of a desire to 

deepen our connections as the body of Christ? Whether 

you have personal experience or find yourself as a 

support for others with struggles or concerns, you are 

invited to gather in God's love for a brief time of 

conversation and prayer.   

 

Join Betty Hinkelman for this wonderful opportunity 

following the 9:30 a.m. summer worship services in the 

sanctuary, for in Christ, all things hold together.  

  

mailto:mto@mountolive-elca.net
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FAITH EXPLORERS 
 

Faith Explorers: Sunday School: THANK YOU to our 

Faith Explorer: Sunday School guides, junior guides and 

support staff! 

 

Betty Hinkelman, Deanna Kulow, Bailey 

Adcock, Kathy Rehl, Cason Christensen, Liesel 

Holzem, Debi Struck, Holden Dierks, Olivia 

Carey, Anna Mack, Rayna Jellish, Cindy 

Dobberke, Julie Fick, and Annie Breytung.   

 

Be sure to let them know how much you appreciate their 

work the next time you see them. 

 
 

Faith Explorers: Vacation Bible 

Camp:  

 

What: Compassion Camp from 

Illustrated Ministries 

Dates: August 5th – 9th from 9 a.m. 

until 12 noon 

Registration: $15 per child, with 

reduced pricing for families with 

more than three children attending. 

Invite your family, neighbors and friends!  

 

This is our summer for exploring the love of Christ in an 

intergenerational setting. We’d love to have your 

children participate and your help in many areas!  Please 

contact the MTO office or Cindy Dobberke for more 

information.  
 

Registration form found elsewhere in this newsletter.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Faith Explorer: High School: 

Summer High School Mystery Trip 

When: July 10th – 13th  

Who: All 8th through 12th grade students are invited to 

join us.  

Cost: $150 (this may be defrayed 

through the use of scholarship funds as 

necessary.) 

 

We are gearing up for this fun 

opportunity to grow together in Christ! 

Please contact Cindy Dobberke if you 

have questions or if you are ready to 

commit to the experience.  
 

 

------------------------------------------------------- 

Lutheran Disaster Response  

Match Challenge! 
 

What: $1,000 from the MTO ACTS Benevolence monies 

are designated to match the amount raised by the 

congregation  

When: During the month of June 

How: Write a check to MTO, noting “LDR match”. Place 

it into a pew envelope, place into the offering basket or 

drop off in the MTO office  

You may also give online using the “Special Offering” 

tab, noting “LDR” or Lutheran Disaster Response.  

 

Just what is Lutheran Disaster Response? Lutheran 

Disaster Response (LDR) is the ELCA’s ministry which 

shares God’s hope, healing and renewal with people 

whose lives have been disrupted by disasters in the 

United States and around the world. It is our greater 

church’s response to disasters, with funding going 

through our church partners throughout the world and 

other trusted partnerships. 100% of your gifts go to 

support the work. Learn more here: 

https://www.elca.org/Our-Work/Relief-and-

Development/Lutheran-Disaster-Response 

Your Mission Support and Benevolence team thanks 

you for helping Mount Olive meet the challenge!   

https://www.elca.org/Our-Work/Relief-and-Development/Lutheran-Disaster-Response
https://www.elca.org/Our-Work/Relief-and-Development/Lutheran-Disaster-Response
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GRIEF SUPPORT 
 

Grief can and does enter our lives in a huge variety of 

ways.  You are invited to attend either one of these groups 

for very informal discussions in a safe place and 

supportive environment.  Please feel free to call if you 

would like further information, login Zoom info, or have 

any questions:  Betty Hinkelman.   

 

• Thursday Group:  The meeting is on the third 

Thursday of each month beginning at 

12:30 p.m.  Attendance is at Mount Olive in the 

Fellowship Hall or on ZOOM, whichever you are 

comfortable with.  June’s date is Thursday, 

June 20th.    
 

------------------------------------------------------- 
 

 

INVITATION TO 

PRAY 
 

You are invited to come 

and pray as we come 

together for 

contemplative prayer on the labyrinth.  Join me for prayer 

with Holy Scripture using the ancient method of Lectio 

Divina, or you may choose to come for Centering Prayer, 

a prayer practice with silence as we simply rest in God’s 

presence for a twenty-minute period of time.   No 

experience is needed for either of these quiet methods of 

praying.  A simple desire to be with God is all that you 

need to bring.   

 

I invite you to come at any of these following times for 

this prayer opportunity (schedule of dates & times 

below).  If you want to participate but need a different 

time slot or if you have any questions or would like 

further explanation, please feel free to call any time.  I 

look forward to praying together.  Betty Hinkelman.   
 

Monthly Schedule of Prayer Opportunities: 

Lectio Divina:      

• 1st & 3rd Monday of each month…beginning at 

11 a.m. 
 

Centering Prayer:  2nd & 4th Monday of each 

month…beginning at 11 a.m. 

 

 

 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT &  

SUNDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY 
 

The Wednesday Night Bible Study class has concluded 

for this year, but will resume again in September.   

 

The classes are Wednesday evenings from 6:30 – 

7:30 p.m. thru May.  It is not necessary to have any prior 

experience in Bible study.  All that is needed is a desire 

to know more about the Bible, while having good 

fellowship and a little bit of fun.  If interested, contact 

Dwight Cruikshank.  

 

The Sunday Morning Adult Bible Study meets at 

9 a.m. but has concluded for this year.  Planning will start 

this summer for the 2024-2025 education season.  Join us 

for the education and fellowship.  Join us to just listen or 

to participate in the discussion.  Join us for a few sessions 

or for many sessions.  We’re looking forward to 

welcoming you! 

 

Contact Laura Conry with any questions. 

 

 
------------------------------------------------------- 

 

MISS WISCONSIN JOURNEY 
 

Come support our very own Mount Olive member Jenna 

Watkins as she competes at the Miss Wisconsin Pageant 

in Oshkosh on June 19th – 22nd.  Come for one day or 

the week.  Tickets can be purchased in advance or at the 

door.   

Join her for a “Send-Off” Party on Saturday, June 15th, 

from 2-4 p.m. at the Watkins house.  Contact Sheri or 

Jenna Watkins for more details.   
 

 

  



June 2024-- Page 7 

 
 

DON’T MUNCH ALONE BUNCH 

(DMAB) 
 

 

Come and join us when Don’t Munch Alone 

Bunch (DMAB) meets on Tuesday, 

June 11th, at 11:30 a.m., at the Culver’s in 

Mukwonago.   

 

DMAB is a fun fellowship activity, inviting all ages to 

meet, eat and share together. Bring a friend if you’d like. 

There’s no need to make a reservation, because we’ll 

save a place at the table for you.  

 

If you’d like more information, please call Glenna 

Gunderson. We hope you will join us. 

 
 

------------------------------------------------------- 
 

THE KNOTTY KNITTERS… 
 

Are a group that invites anyone interested to join them in 

the church library on Friday mornings from 10 a.m. to 12 

noon to knit prayer shawls and such, share stories, and 

have goodies.  All are welcome…no experience 

necessary.    
 

Please note that the Knotty Knitters are taking a 

summer break…watch for more details come early 

September.   

 

If you have questions, please call Betty Hinkelman or 

Inge Adams.   
 

 

 

------------------------------------------------------- 
 

 

 

LADIES BOOK CLUB 
 

Mount Olive’s Ladies Book Club will meet next on 

Tuesday, June 11th, at 2 p.m., @ Mount Olive.  They 

will be discussing “The German Wife” by Kelly 

Rimmer.  
 

All are welcome…even if you haven’t read the book!  If 

you have any questions, please contact Diane Dickey or 

the church office at 363-8251.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GATHER FAITH EXPLORATION 

GROUP 
 

Summer 2024  

“After certainty: A biblical guide” by the Rev. Dr. 

Meghan Johnston Aelabouni 

Gather Faith Exploration Group: Thursday, June 13th, 

at 9:30 a.m., Mount Olive Fellowship Hall 

 

Note change of date!  

(Zoom link also available.) Join on the second Tuesdays 

of each month(except in June, 2024) at 9:30 am for our 

conversation and faith exploration using Gather 

magazine- a publication of the Women of the ELCA. 

Copies of the magazine and devotional will be available 

for all.  

 

About the summer study: A global pandemic, political 

upheaval, a changing climate… these days, the future is 

more uncertain than it has ever been. Or is it? For the 

people of the Bible, life was often shaped by deep 

uncertainty. Encounters with God sparked awe, 

confusion or courage, but rarely certainty. Instead, God’s 

people have always been called to follow God into the 

unknown, trusting in God’s certain grace and love. This 

three-session summer Bible study explores God’s 

invitation to the people of the Bible and to us, to take the 

holy journey beyond certainty to curiosity, community 

and compassion, where we find abundant life in Christ. 

 

May/June 2024 issue   

After certainty: Curiosity Jesus’ ministry, during the 

uncertainty of the first century Roman occupation, often 

challenged the “certainties” of the status quo when it 

came to faith, power and relationships—both the 

relationships between people and God, and between 

people in community. Just as curiosity drew people to 

Jesus and his message, holy curiosity can still lead us to 

the places where God transforms “what is” to “what 

could be.”  
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WORSHIP MINISTRY 

OPPORTUNTIES ABOUND  

AT MOUNT OLIVE! 
 

Might you be interested in helping to lead worship as an 

AV operator, assisting minister, reader, usher, altar guild, 

fellowship hour providers, or in other roles?  

 

Please contact Cindy Dobberke or Debbie Wagner in the 

Mount Olive office for more information.  Training 

provided!  

 

 
------------------------------------------------------- 

 

ELCA World Hunger 
 

The Hunger Jar appreciates the 

jingling of our change!  Starting 

for a new goal in 2024, our donation 

is now at -- $267.74.  

 

If you are collecting your change at 

home for ELCA World Hunger during our time of online 

worship, please consider sending in a check or bringing 

the funds into Mount Olive so that they can be deposited.  

We will send them out into the world as a witness to our 

faithfulness during this critical time. 
 

------------------------------------------------------- 

 

MONTHLY FINANCIAL STATUS 
from the Bookkeeper 

 

 April 

2024 Actual 

April  

2024 Plan 

General Income $115,997 $86,073 

General Expenses (70,400) (93,296) 

Surplus/(Deficit) 45,597 (7,223) 
   

General Fund  

Cash Balance 

48,822  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OFFERING/DONATION UPDATE 
 

You can also share your financial gifts by: 

  

1. Mailing your offering to the office: 

  Mount Olive Lutheran Church 

  211 Main Street 

  Mukwonago, WI 53149 
 

2. Donating via our webpage:  Make a one-time or  

recurring donation.  Any recurring donation will 

require you to register if you don’t already have a 

Simply Giving account.  Contact Debbie in the office 

if you need any help with the webpage…262-363-

8251.   
 

Thank you for your ongoing support to the ministries of 

Mount Olive. 

Dennis Martin 

Treasurer 

Finance and Stewardship Team 
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VARIOUS TEAM/GROUP UPDATES 
 

Group Meeting Time and Frequency Contact person 
Wednesday Bible Study 9 a.m. every Wednesday @ Mount 

Olive & via Zoom – Does not meet in 

the summer months 

Church Office 

mto@mountolive-elca.net  

Knotty Knitters 10 a.m. every Friday – Does not meet 

June thru August 

Inge Adams 

Betty Hinkelman 

 

Gather Faith Exploration 

Group:  Meeting in person & 

via Zoom  

9:30 - 11 a.m. on second Tuesday of 

each month 

Cindy Dobberke  

Cindy.dobberke@mountolive-

elca.net 
 

Sunday Morning Adult Bible 

Study 

Sundays @ 9 a.m. – Does not meet in 

the summer months 

Laura Conry 

 

Wednesday Evening Bible 

Study 

Wednesday evenings @ 6:30 p.m. – 

Does not meet in the summer months 

Dwight Cruikshank 

 

Don’t Munch Alone Bunch   11:30 a.m. on second Tuesday of each 

month 

Glenna and Bruce Gunderson 

 

Lectio Divina:  Meeting in 

person & via Zoom 

11 a.m. on Mondays – June 3rd & 17th    Betty Hinkelman 

 

Centering Prayer:  Meeting in 

person & via Zoom 

11 a.m. on Monday – June 10th & 24th  Betty Hinkelman 

 

Grief Support:  Meeting in 

person & via Zoom 

Meeting time varies, please contact 

Betty or see page 6 

Betty Hinkelman 

 

Service Team Sharing info and ideas via email  Jean Cruikshank 

 

Food Pantry Donations Donations can be made directly to 

pantry as follows:  June 14th & 28th -- 

9:30-11:30 a.m.; contact Carole Hahl 

@ 262-662-3953  

Church Office 

mto@mountolive-elca.net 

Aluminum Can Donations Please continue to collect aluminum 

cans for our HS students to support 

their annual youth accompaniment 

trips; your donations can be dropped 

off at a future date!   

Church Office 

mto@mountolive-elca.net 

ALUMINUM CAN RECYCLING  

at Mount Olive!! 
 

Yep, our High School students are still doing it!  Want to help?  Be sure to save your cans 

and drop off at the rear door at Mount Olive so that we can send the cans on their way to the 

recyclers.  It’s a great way to save the environment AND our help our High School students 

when they head off on their next big Accompaniment trip!  

 

  

mailto:mto@mountolive-elca.net
mailto:Cindy.dobberke@mountolive-elca.net
mailto:Cindy.dobberke@mountolive-elca.net
mailto:mto@mountolive-elca.net
mailto:mto@mountolive-elca.net


June 2024-- Page 10 

 
 

PRAYING FOR MEMBERS 

at Mount Olive Lutheran Church 
 

First of all, then, I urge that supplications, 

prayers, intercessions, and thanksgivings be 

made for everyone.  I Timothy 2:1 
 

It seems to me that no one is so poor as an individual for 

whom not a single soul is praying, and has no one who  

takes him or her personally and persistently to God in 

prayer.   O. Hallesby, Prayer  
 

“Praying for Every Member” is sponsored by Prayer 

Ministry.  By using this monthly newsletter insert, we will 

pray unceasingly for each other.   
 

6/1 Cassidy Burie 

6/2 Linda Burie 

6/3 Cody, Kevin, & Harper Busch 

6/4 Rick, Kristin, Olivia, & Hannah Carey 

6/5 Bill & Lorri Carpenter 

6/5 Nicole Carpenter 

6/6 Dennis Case 

6/7 Glenn Case 

6/8 Alex, Jennifer, Sadie, Bryce, & Carter Chiello 

6/9 Scott, Erin, Cason, Brandtley, & Aubrey 

  Christensen 

6/10 Nicholas, Kristi, Archer, & Lilah Ciesinski 

6/11 Laura Conry 

6/12 John, Alyssa, Evelyn, Julius, & Judah Corey 

6/13 Jim, Jennifer, Jessica, & Jeremy Cotturone 

6/14 Dwight & Jean Cruikshank 

6/15 James & Lilah Cruikshank 

6/16 John & Madelyn Cruikshank 

6/17 Mark Cruikshank 

6/18 Mike & Margaret Czarnecki 

6/19 Delores Dary 

6/20 Diane & Bob Dickey 

6/21 Gary, Sheri, Conrad, & Holden Dierks 

6/22 Brian & Cindy Dobberke 

6/23 Molly & George Dobberke Riehle 

6/24 Bonnie Dragert 

6/25 Charlie & Jackie Druecke 

6/26 Matt, Julie, Raegan, Kaitlyn, & Austin Fick 

6/27 Linda, Casey, & Nicholas Filler 

6/28 Donald & Marlene Fitzgerald 

6/29 Joe Fitzgerald 

6/30 Kevin & Jeri Franz 

 
 
 
 

 
JUNE BIRTHDAYS… 

 

James Cruikshank   6/1 

Katie Lynch    6/1 

Rilyn Schneeweis   6/1 

Robert Brueggeman   6/3 

Jerry Manke    6/3 

Hannah Carey    6/4 

Hailey Lindbloom   6/4 

Jessica Cotturone   6/5 

Donna Silkworth   6/5 

Tim Vandehey    6/6 

Lilah Ciesinski    6/9 

Brooke Adcock    6/11 

Elizabeth Graser    6/12 

Bryan Schneeweis   6/12 

Joshua Stobbe    6/12 

Brian Dobberke    6/13 

Ruth Lang    6/13 

Matthew Anderson   6/14 

Jaramey Stobbe    6/15 

Lilah Cruikshank   6/16 

Bailey Adcock    6/17 

Emily Zaddack    6/17 

Alyssa Corey    6/18 

Andrea Kokott    6/18 

Bonnie Dragert    6/21 

Linda Hafemeister   6/23 

Natalie Mack    6/25 

Tim Sperstad    6/25 

Nicholas Ciesinski   6/26 

Mike Czarnecki    6/26 

Connor Kokott    6/26 

Glenn Case    6/27 

Nichole Wagner    6/29 
 

JUNE ANNIVERSARIES… 
Tim & Pat Vandehey   6/6 

Matthew & Phuong Anderson  6/7 

Bill & Kathy Graser   6/7 

David & Carolyn Nahrwold  6/14 

Dennis & Susan Leffelman  6/17 

Brian & Nicole Sanderson  6/18 

Kristen & Michael Horning  6/21 

Bill & Lorri Carpenter   6/23 

Bryan & Meghan Schneeweis  6/23 

Lee & Amy Libecki   6/24 

Larry & Patti Redlin   6/24 

Mark & Kari Grossklaus   6/28 

Marc & Becky Roehl   6/28 

Charles & Angie Mathe   6/30  
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COUNCIL CORNER 

Council Member Phone Number Email Address 

President Mike Zaddack   

Vice President Cheryl Shanovich   

Secretary Linda Burie   

Treasurer Dennis Martin/Finance/Stewardship   
   

Inge Adams   

Cindy Dobberke   

Tim Sperstad   

Duane Thornton   
   

   

Adopted Council minutes are posted on the Council bulletin board for your review.  Please feel free to contact any Council member 

listed above with any new ideas or caring concerns regarding Mount Olive.  Please remember all our Council Members in your prayers. 

 

GET CONNECTED 

ACTS Team Betty Arntson 

Marc Roehl 

  

Administrative Assistant Debbie Wagner 262-363-8251 mto@mountolive-elca.net 

Adult Forum (Sunday mornings) Laura Conry   

Altar Guild Eva Schindhelm   

AMMPARO Karen Sperstad   

Gather Bible Study (monthly) Cindy Dobberke 262-719-5711 cindy.dobberke@mountolive-elca.com 

Bookkeeper Doug Bue  finances@mountolive-elca.net  

Coffee Fellowship Debbie Wagner 262-363-8251 mto@mountolive-elca.net 

AoB Coordinator Cindy Dobberke 262-719-5711 cindy.dobberke@mountolive-elca.com 

Custodial Debbie Wagner 262-363-8251 mto@mountolive-elca.net 

Don’t Munch Alone Bunch (DMAB) Glenna Gunderson   

Financial Secretary Debbie Wagner 262-363-8251 mto@mountolive-elca.net 

Grief Support Group Betty Hinkelman   

Health & Wellness Pat Vandehey   

Knotty Knitters Betty Hinkelman 

Inge Adams 

  

Ladies Book Club Diane Dickey   

Loaves & Fishes Cindy Dobberke 262-719-5711 cindy.dobberke@mountolive-elca.com 

Memorials Angela Porter   

Mt. Menu Coffee Debbie Wagner 262-363-8251 mto@mountolive-elca.net 

Praise Team Director Deanna Kulow  deanna.kulow@mountolive-elca.net 

Prayer Chain Betty Hinkelman   

Service Jean Cruikshank   

Sunday School Coordinator Cindy Dobberke 262-719-5711 cindy.dobberke@mountolive-elca.com 

Thrivent Financial for Lutherans 

Congregational Advocate 

Matt & Julie Fick   

Wednesday Night Bible Study Dwight Cruikshank   

THIS WEEK AT MTO 
 

Did you know that a weekly email is sent out each Wednesday entitled “This Week at MTO.”  Each weekly 

email contains the following types of info:  special messages, Mount Olive’s calendar for the coming week, and any 

other events that are happening at Mount Olive over the next week or so.  If you are not currently receiving this email, 

please let the church office know your email address, and we will add you to the circulation list.  Or sign up on our 

website at: www.mountolive-elca.net.  Don’t miss out!  PLEASE LET US KNOW…If you, a family member, or a 

friend would like to have a visit from the pastor, please notify the church office or Cindy Dobberke.  We rely on you 

to keep us informed so that our ministry with you can continue:  262.363.8251 or mto@mountolive-elca.net.   

mailto:mto@mountolive-elca.net
mailto:finances@mountolive-elca.net
mailto:mto@mountolive-elca.net
mailto:mtolive@centurytel.net
mailto:mtolive@centurytel.net
mailto:mtolive@centurytel.net
http://www.mountolive-elca.net/
mailto:mto@mountolive-elca.net
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2  
8am Worship & HC 

9:30am Worship & HC 

10:15am “Holding Together” 
7:30pm Alanon* 

3 
11am Lectio Divina  

 

4 
  

5 
 

6 
2-6:30pm Blood Drive 

7  

 

8 
10am Doug Silkworth  

      Visitation 

11am Doug Silkworth  
      Memorial Service 

9 
8am Worship & HC 

9:30am Worship & HC 

10:15am “Holding Together” 
7:30pm Alanon* 

10 
11am Centering Prayer 

6:30pm Church Council 

 

11 
10am Muk Crazy Quilters* 

11:30am DMAB Lunch 

     @ Culver’s Mukwonago 
2pm Ladies Book Club 

12 
9am Weekly Bible Study/Lectio 

6:30pm Sumud Three-Week 

    Video Series & Discussion  

 

13 
9:30am MCC Food Pantry* 

9:30am Gather Faith  

    Exploration Group 
 

 

14 

 

15 

16 
8am Worship & HC 
9:30am Worship & HC 

10:15am “Holding Together” 

7:30pm Alanon* 

17 
11am Lectio Divina  

 

18 

 

19 
9am Weekly Bible Study/Lectio 
1pm Muk Crazy Quilters* 

6:30pm Sumud Three-Week 

    Video Series & Discussion  
 

20 
12:30pm Grief Support 
Group  

 

21 

 

22 

23 
8am Worship & HC 
9:30am Worship & HC  

Graduate Recognition 

10:15am “Holding Together” 
7:30pm Alanon* 

24 
11am Centering Prayer 

 

25 

 

26 
9am Weekly Bible Study/Lectio 
6:30pm Sumud Three-Week 

    Video Series & Discussion  

 

27 
9:30am MCC Food Pantry* 

 

28 

 

29 

30 
8am Worship & HC 

9:30am Worship & HC 

10:15am “Holding Together” 
7:30pm Alanon* 

      

MOUNT OLIVE EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH  Telephone: (262) 363-8251  

211 Main Street, Mukwonago WI  53149-1525    www.mountolive-elca.net  Email:  mto@mountolive-elca.net  

 
 

JUNE 2024 

EMBER 2021 

http://www.mountolive-elca.net/
mailto:mto@mountolive-elca.net

